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Holy Trinity 

 

 

 
My Dear Friends in Jesus Christ, 

While the effects of the pandemic are still very much felt in our lives, I believe 
that we are approaching the light at the end of the long tunnel. Under the 
guidelines of the CDC and the State of Connecticut, the Bishops of Connecticut 
ñhave decided to end the general dispensation from the obligation to 
attend Mass on Sundays and holy days of obligation in person in each of 
our respective dioceses effective last Saturday, May 22, 2021, beginning 
with the Vigil Mass of the Solemnity of Pentecost.ò (CT Bishopôs State-
ment on the Eucharist)  
 
In the words of Pope Saint John Paul, ñthe observance [of attending Mass] 
should be seen as a need rising from the depths of Christian life. It is crucially 
important that all the faithful should be convinced that they cannot live their 
faith or share fully in the life of the Christian community unless they take part 
regularly in the Sunday Eucharistic assembly. The Eucharist is the full        
realization of the worship which humanity owes to God, and it cannot be    
compared to any other religious experience.ò (JOHN PAUL II, Apostolic Letter, 
On Keeping the Lordôs Day Holy Dies Domini, 81) 
 
Although we rejoice in the return to Mass, we should also be mindful that our 
Mother the Church has always recognized  there are situations where a 
Catholic is unable to attend Mass due to health concerns, this holds true today. 
We are reminded by the Connecticut Bishops in view of Covid, these include: 
(1) suffering from serious pre-existing conditions that may make a person more 
susceptible to falling ill from COVID-19; (2) being ill and homebound or being a 
caregiver in close contact with someone who is; (3) having tested positive for 
any contagious disease, including COVID-19; ( 4) being in quarantine due to 
exposure to any contagion or residing with someone who is quarantined. (Cf. 
Catechism of the Catholic Church no. 2181). If a person chooses for serious 
reason not to attend Mass, parishioners should "engage in prayer an          
appropriate time either personally or as a family" (Cf. Catechism no 2183) 
 
If you are still unsure, I would personally invite you to connect with me; I will 
gladly speak with you.  
 
Our parish will continue to follow the published guidelines provided by the State 
of Connecticut and Diocese of Bridgeport. However, I would ask our           
community to remain considerate to one another. The CDCôs guidelines allow 
fully vaccinated people, even indoors, to remove their mask; of course, anyone 
who would prefer to wear a mask is welcome to do so. Please remember, 
every person we meet is a brother and sister in Christ and should be welcomed 
and treated with mutual respect and kindness.  
 
While I am always mindful of the entire St. James community, parishioners who 
have lost a loved one due to the virus are especially in my heart. I would like to 
invite you to join me ï either in person or in spirit on June 11 at 7 PM in the 
Church for Vespers, an Evening Prayer where we will remember those who 
have died this past year from the pandemic. We will be praying in solidarity 
with the Bishop and Parishes throughout the diocese for the repose of the 
souls of those who are deceased and for the consolation of their families. I 
would like to invite the families of our parish to provide us with the 
names of loved who have died due to the pandemic so their names can 
be read aloud during the service. There will be an online submission form 
for these names on our parish website, or you are also welcome to call 
the parish office or place them in the Offertory.   
 
We have come a long way together as a faith community. 
 
Invoking the intercession of Our Blessed Mother and seeking the graces of the 
Holy Spirit- may God continue to bless our parish community.  
 

Your humble servant in Christ, Fr. Peter   

Monday, May 31, 2021 

5:30 p.m.   +Jean Fertelmes 

Tuesday, June 1, 2021 

8:00 a.m.   St. James Parishioners 

Wednesday, June 2, 2021 

8:00 a.m.    +Amanda J. Semedo 

Thursday, June 3, 2021    

5:30 p.m.    +Valentin Llorens, Sr. 

Friday, June 4, 2021 

8:00 a.m.     +Kevin Bednarski 

Saturday, June 5, 2021 

8:00 a.m.     +Maria Phuc Nguyen 

        +Maria Kiev Nguyen 

4:30 p.m.     +Frank & +Edward Cammerata 

Sunday, June 6, 2021  

7:30  a.m.    St. James Parishioners 

9:30 a.m.     +David Lathlean 

11:30 a.m.   +Maria Phuc Nguyen 

        +Maria Kiev Nguyen 

6:00 p.m.     +Alphonse DeJulio 

PRAY FOR THE FOLLOWING:  

SEVEN DAY SACRISTY CANDLE: 5/30/21-6/5/21 

Church: Kindness 

Candles will burn for the following  intentions:   

Candle # 1    Peace 

 

Please contact Noranne in the Parish Center to request. 

À Confessions À                                           

Saturdays, 12:15 pm - 1:30 pm                           

Tuesdays, 7:00 pm - 8:00 pm 

*confessions are being held in Church* 

http://email-mg.flocknote.com/c/eJwVjssOwiAQAL-mvUFYHq0eOGii_0FhK2jbbWBNf9-azG3mMMmPYPRo--K10qAcXEEpAJAg7QWcgXEA99B3eLrOqnmh-NmIUUZa--yvKg0RzKz1ZCc1u9FgUEEPFqy5AOp-8Zl5b525dfp5chyHnGpJL9ypcioUsaGk-jpdZDGVlmlvonFgXHFjQZvgjAK_MYdaGp9dX_3-Dims7VPOp0DL_-YHZ_4-dw
http://email-mg.flocknote.com/c/eJwVjssOwiAQAL-mvUFYHq0eOGii_0FhK2jbbWBNf9-azG3mMMmPYPRo--K10qAcXEEpAJAg7QWcgXEA99B3eLrOqnmh-NmIUUZa--yvKg0RzKz1ZCc1u9FgUEEPFqy5AOp-8Zl5b525dfp5chyHnGpJL9ypcioUsaGk-jpdZDGVlmlvonFgXHFjQZvgjAK_MYdaGp9dX_3-Dims7VPOp0DL_-YHZ_4-dw
http://email-mg.flocknote.com/c/eJwVjbsOgyAYRp9GRsKPXGRgaBNtl16G7gYBI_WCUaKvX5p8yXdyluO0hJJKhoKmhALhoIAQAMCAWQW8BCmA1_QKDS8Y6adoxyUmj22c0aBdJYX1qnNKdcRzLpgjigqoiHC9pBZNekhp3YvyUtAm7zxPfJgUrFnyZ2E2O4TDZ6qft1zmmdr2LV_4_nmgTa9f48y8jyHXTZz-3R_-wTOY
http://email-mg.flocknote.com/c/eJwVjbsOgyAYRp9GRsKPXGRgaBNtl16G7gYBI_WCUaKvX5p8yXdyluO0hJJKhoKmhALhoIAQAMCAWQW8BCmA1_QKDS8Y6adoxyUmj22c0aBdJYX1qnNKdcRzLpgjigqoiHC9pBZNekhp3YvyUtAm7zxPfJgUrFnyZ2E2O4TDZ6qft1zmmdr2LV_4_nmgTa9f48y8jyHXTZz-3R_-wTOY


Centering Prayer 
 Wednesdays, 7:00 p.m. If you are interested in  

joining us to pray together virtually, please contact 
Mary Merly at mary.merly@sjssct.org. 

 

Mike Perille,Thai 

Nguyen, Andrew 

Donovan, Lucas 

McHale, Joseph Lisboa & Mohini Monteiro, 

Antonio Ortiz, The Nedonca Family, Tom Rogers, 

Awilda Lopez, Mary Perante, Mary Louise 

Rodrigues, Jessica Mages, Mason Sims, James R. 

Birge, Bernadette Jennings, Jose L. Ramos, Edwina 

& George Thompson, Toi & Grace Gomes, Chanelle 

Diaz, Edmund & Andrea Ramos, Peter Soares, Noah 

Musto, Baby Saprenza, Aubrey King, John 

Kenyhercz, Linda Gowing, Nancy Jette, Joseph 

Senteio, Maria Vazquez, Kenneth Holmes, Sarah 

Gray, Lucy Rivera, Wanda Rivera, Rosa Ramos, 

Rick Conn, Jack OôToole, Frank Fertelmes, Patricia 

Pechillo, Joe Crudo 

 

Faithfully Departed:   Janet DeCarlo 

Beloved SonsτJim Travers,   
Bob Carriero,  Tom Gilbertie,  
 Jeff Noccioli,  Mike Curran 

 

Join  men, just like you, at the next Beloved Sons         
fellowship and gospel-sharing gathering this Thursday  
(June 3)....7:00-8:00 PM at the parish center.  We are 

getting back on schedule with twice/month men's       
ministry gatherings (first Thursday/third Saturday) 
where we break open the gospel for that particular      

upcoming weekend to see just where it leads us.  This 
week we'll break open the gospel story for the  Solemnity 
of the Most Holy Body and Bread of Christ  (Mark 14:12-
16,22-26).  We look forward to seeing you in "the upper 

room" both literally and figuratively.  

         Hope Does Not Disappoint (Romans 5:5).  

Prayer for Memorial day  

God of power and mercy, 
you destroy war and put down earthly pride.  

Banish violence from our midst and wipe away our tears, 
that we may all deserve to be called your sons 

      and daughters. 
Keep in your mercy those men and women 

who have died in the cause of freedom 
and bring them safely 

into your kingdom of justice and peace. 
We ask this though Jesus Christ our Lord. 

Contact Jim Travers (203 -526-4105) 
(jfxtjr@sbcglobal.net) with any questions.  

Weekly Offertory (for week of 5/23/2021) 

 

                                                      5/23/2021        5/24/2020 

In Church Collections..................$ 4,936.25     $   4,670.23 

EFT............................................. $ 1,670.85     $   1,743.15 

Online Giving..............................$ 2,240.00     $   2,834.00 

                                                    ========       ======== 

Weekly Total............................$   8,847.10     $   9,247.38 

 

Week of Directed Prayer- July 10-17 
 A chance to make a retreat without leaving home 

or workplace. For more information contact 
bredgate.stjamesparish@gmail.com or                    

call 203-375-5887, ext. 102 

²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ           
Saturday, June 12.  

We will gather for 8:00 Eucharist followed by a light 
breakfast, prayer and sharing. Event will be held in 

our Prayer Garden under the tent- weather          
permitting!  Otherwise, we will gather in the Parish 

Center. Reservations are limited and can be made by 
calling the Parish Center or emailing 
bredgate.stjamesparish@gmail.com. 

άL IŜŀǊŘ DƻŘ [ŀǳƎƘέ 
Pick up your free copy at church entrances and join 
with other parishioners in a zoom gathering to share 

your thoughts and feelings about this                      
inspirational read!  Next zoom sessions will be on 
Chapters 4 and 5 on Monday, June 7, 7-8:15 and 

Thursday, June 10, 7-8:15 . Contact 
bredgate.stjamesparish@gmail.com                           

to receive an invite.  

This coming Thursday, June 3rd, at 4:00PM, our  
Respect-Life Ministry will be holding it's monthly Holy Rosary in 
which we pray for all life, from conception until natural death, 
especially for the most vulnerable among us.  This month, we 

pray in a special way for: ά!ƴ ŜƴŘ ǘƻ /ŀǇƛǘŀƭ tǳƴƛǎƘƳŜƴǘέΦ 
Please give prayerful thought to joining us in-person at the 

Church, or online. 

mailto:mary.merly@sjssct.org
mailto:bredgate.stjamesparish@gmail.com
mailto:bredgate.stjamesparish@gmail.com


PARISH NURSE: If  you would like to meet with a 

Parish Nurse, please call Margie Balint at 203-378-3081  

*if you have questions regarding the COVID vaccine, 

please call Margie* 

 

 

 

 

Do you want to become a member of St. James? 

If you do, then please complete the following and  

deposit in the offertory basket 

 

Name ______________________________________ 

 

Address  ____________________________________ 

 

City ________________________________________ 

 

State __________     Phone _____________________ 

 

Email_______________________________________ 

 

Comments ___________________________________ 

We look forward to hearing from you! 

Solar Energy Stewardship Program 
 

Want to raise funds for St. James without                 

writing a check? 

Want to save money on your electricity bill? 

Want to have a positive impact on the environment? 

 

If your answer is ñyesò to any or all questions, then sign 

up for a consultation with Trinity Solar by 

calling 1-800-655-2500 or  

go to www.gotrinitysolar.com/sjrc 

 

Please identify that you are from St. James RC Church. 

 

When you sit with a Trinity Consultant for Q&A      

session to determine if you qualify for a solar system    

installation, St. James gets $100 from Trinity Solar. 

 

Additionally, when you have a solar system installed by 

Trinity, St. James gets $1,000 from Trinity Solar. 

Teens Ministry  
Teens are invited to join Teens Ministry at St. 

James. Guided by the Holy Spirit, supported by 
clergy, parents/guardians, and St. James             

parishioners, we strengthen our faith through  
worship, prayer, and service. Please                   

contact Teens@stjct.org. 

   

 

 

Especially during this time of Corona Virus, our   

parish relies on support of everyone in our parish to 

help us further our mission.  We are blessed that 

there is an easy way for all of us to recommit      

ourselves to supporting St. James through Online 

Giving.  Enrolling in Online Giving will simplify your 

monthly budgeting while also providing St. James 

with consistent reliable support for our parish    

ŦŀƳƛƭȅΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻǘ ǎƛƎƴŜŘ ǳǇ ȅŜǘΣ ƛǘΩǎ Ŝŀǎȅ ǘƻ 

get started.  Just go to www.stjamesstratford.com 

and click the Online Giving icon on the home page. 

ACA In -Pew Weekend 

Even though you have not heard a lot about the ACA 

during the pandemic, it is still with us. And because 

you have not been hearing about it, many of you 

might have forgotten about it completely. 

 

St. James still needs your help to meet our             

goal of $117,000. 

 

On the weekend of June 12-13, we will conduct our In

-Pew drive which gives you the ability to make your 

pledge to support St. James. 

If you have not done so by then, please be prepared to 

help St. James reach its goal. 


